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March 11,2019 

Ms. Debra Howland 
Executive Director and Secretary 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street 
Concord, NH 03301 

Re: DT 12-142 (Merrimack County Telephone Company & Wilton Telephone 
Company - Investigation into the Decision of the North American Numbering 
Plan Administrator) 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Merrimack County Telephone Company ("MCTC") and Wilton Telephone Company ("WTC") 
(MCTC and WTC, together, "TDS Telecom") hereby advise the Commission that they have 
fully satisfied their obligations under the Agreement entered into on July 10, 2012, between TDS 
Telecom and the Staff of the Commission in this proceeding. Accordingly, they concur with the 
Staffs recommendation, filed on June 14, 2017, that the docket may be closed. 

ln their Agreement, TDS Telecom and Staff agreed to TDS Telecom' s temporary use of two full 
603-NXX codes (one each for MCTC and WTC) on the conditions that (I) such use would not 
jeopardize the supply of codes within the 603 Numbering Plan Area and (2) TDS Telecom would 
return the two codes when the period of their temporary use was complete. The dates for the 
return of the two codes were thereafter extended with the consent of the Commission. 

By memorandum filed on June 14, 2017, Staff advised the Commission as follows: 
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Both codes have now been returned. TDS has informed Staff that the 
MCTC code was returned to the North American Numbering Plan 
Administrator (NANPA) effective December 23, 2016, and the WTC code 
was returned to NANPA effective January 27, 2017. 

Staff has used NA NP A database tools to confirm that both codes have 
been returned and are available for use, no longer associated with a 
particular rate center. This docket may be closed. 
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By this letter, TDS Telecom confirms Staff’s report that MCTC and WTC completed their 
temporary use of the respective NXX codes and returned them to NANPA on the aforementioned 
dates.  The codes have since been made available for use by other carriers in other areas of New 
Hampshire. 

Accordingly, the terms of TDS Telecom’s Agreement with Staff in this matter have been fully 
satisfied.  With no further matters at issue in this proceeding, TDS Telecom concurs with Staff 
that the Commission may close this docket forthwith. 

Thank you, and please let me know if you have any questions. 

Very truly yours, 

Paul J. Phillips 

cc: Commission’s Electronic Service List for DT 12-142 
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